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------------------------ 
 

Windfarm construction  

We now fully installed 69 wind turbines, with a further 17 at the pre-installed stage. Our rate of 
installation continues to progress well with four major cranes on site. Road work continues at Mt Emu 
Settlement Road and Toppers Road, minor delays may be experience while these works are completed. 

We remain focused on the installation of turbines in the south and west sections of the wind farm, with 
delivering of components occurring in both the north and east sections of the project. Construction of 
all four substations also remains a priority, with an aim to commence commissioning turbines in the 
coming weeks. 

It’s important to note the wind farm has not yet commenced commissioning the project, therefore no 
turbines are operating. 

COVID-19 

Goldwind is closely monitoring all restrictions being announced by the Australian and Victorian 
Governments regarding the response to the COVID-19 virus.  As it presently stands, construction works 
across the state are permitted to continue, and we are proceeding with the construction of the 
Stockyard Hill Wind Farm. 

However, there have been several measures implemented to manage the risks on the wind farm site, 
including: 

• working in small consistent teams 

• teams not socialising at breaks or in meetings 

• increasing social distance within offices 

• increasing hygiene practices 

• self-isolation for any workers returning from overseas (enforced prior to the announcement of 
mandatory self-isolation) 

• ensuring if employees/contractors are not well they seek medical attention and not attend the 
work site. 

 

Obviously, we will act upon and manage any future directions from the Victorian or Australian 
Governments.  The health and wellbeing of our employees, contractors and the broader community is 
of highest importance. 


